
ALLIANCE TEAM ANNUAL REPORT 2024


As you know this year has been a bit troublesome due to us not having a Captain coming forward at the AGM and me having to take on the role of Captain of the Alliance which I found difficult with all the other commitments I have but with tenacity and good will on behalf of the club members we got through it. 

I don’t know what happened this year with the number of members making themselves available for games we normally pride owner self’s in being able to put out a side with a few reserve but this your we have been struggling to get the 16 players in fact we could only put out 12 players for most of the season which made it very difficult for all I know it’s hard to commit each and every week to the Alliance but it’s a way of getting new players some sort of experience with bowling and is played in a friendly but competitive manner which will help the new players for their advancement to the second side and eventually to the first team so I hope that next season we have many more members putting their names forward.

We have lost quite a few of the older members though ill health and need an influx of new players so hopefully we can get a few new members involved and get back to the way thigs where a few years ago with the players we need to fill our fixtures and not forgetting the older players who has a lot of experience and  can help in the advancement of the newer players the alliance is the place to meet up with old friends and have a good time in a not to competitive atmosphere but still enjoy the game of bowls I am therefore hoping that we get back to the way it was a couple of season ago and have good support from the members putting themselves forward for selection next season.

The Alliance dinner went well with 21 members turning up for the lunch and 2 others afterwards It was nice to see Howard Evans at the lunch he is still having some trouble specking and looks well also It was nice to see Dave Cocks there lets hope we see more of him next season well done Alan for laying on the curry which was enjoyed by all and I wish to thank all he members who tired up for making this lunch a success.

So, in summary, we played in 12 fixtures winning 5 and losing in 7 with 2 games called off for bad weather 2 with the venue problem. Unfortunately, we had to cancel 5 games due to lack of players.
Have a good winter season for all you who are playing indoors and see the rest of you in 2025 winter well.

Phil Edwards
Acting Captain Alliance Team

